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The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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Our program for May 12, 2016
Program: Charity Breakfast

Presenter: Michael Soden, Past President and Charity Committee
Chairperson

A presentation will be given to show the club how the club’s chairty
money was spent in the 2015-16 Rotary Year.  A few of those
recpients will be on hand to tell their stories.

Student of the month: Green Valley High School

Scribes
05-12-16:   Jim Paxton

05-19-16:   Jim Paxton

05-26-16     Debbie Mitsch

Rotary Recap: May 5, 2016
By: Heidi Woodruff & Jim Paxton
Rotary Club of Green Valley's (RCGV) regular Thursday meeting was
called to order by President Duane Frizell at 7:15 a.m. following
breakfast and fellowship among Rotarians and guests. Jim Frey led
the club in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance followed by Pres
Duane asking that we have a moment of silence and introspection. 

The following visitors and guests were introduced by Christine Smith:
Mauricia Baca, a visiting Rotarian from Cheyenne, WY, Darren Welsh,
Robin Mundell, and the day's speaker, Stephanie Garcia- Vause. 

 ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Pres Duane announced that RCGV delivered 24 bicycles to Robert
Taylor Elementary School on May 2. He also added that Robert Taylor
will have an assembly for the presentation of the bikes, and he will let
us know when the assembly will occur, so that members may attend.
Duane reminded the Club that the ballots for Rotarian of the Year are
due June 1 st . He mentioned that the Board of Directors meeting will
be Tuesday May 10 th at 5:30pm at Duane's office, and he reminded
us about the Phase 1, Kids Triathlon on June 4. Volunteer registration
is available on DACdb. This event is designed to raise money to assist
economically challenged students in paying the required charges for
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economically challenged students in paying the required charges for
sports participation. 

Christine Smith reminded the Club that a New Member Reception &
Fiesta? will be at Debbie Mitsch's house on Friday, May 13, beginning
at 5:30 p.m. Registration is available on DACdb. We can also register
by email to Debbie. 

Darcy Dougherty presented a check to Treasurer Brad Marx for Rotary
apparel which was sold through her business. Darcy also reminded us
that the annual RCGV Debunking,? for our esteemed President
Duane, will be at the Wildhorse Golf Club, Thursday evening, May 26
th . This will serve as our club meeting for the day. 

Jim Frey and George Baggott attended the San Luis Rey Oceanside
club and presented RCGV with the San Luis flag. Christine Smith
announced that we made all the pledges required in order to qualify for
Gold Status Club and thanked all members for our participation.
Gregory Bruce announced that his Improvisation Players are
performing on Saturday, May 21, at 7:00 p.m., at Fern Adair
Conservatory for the Arts. He provided tickets for those wishing to
attend. 

Program Presentation 

Stephanie Garcia- Vause, is Director of the
Henderson Strong, Comprehensive Plan
Update. When completed, Henderson Strong
will be a city- wide planning document that will
guide the physical development and orderly
management of growth of the City for the next
20 years. The plan will communicate the vision,
long-term goals, and objectives that will guide
the development of the City. Henderson Strong
will capitalize on the City's vision to keep
Henderson an attractive place to live and work.
Henderson has experienced demographic and
economic change since its last comprehensive

plan was adopted in 2006. "With the economic recession and
associated economic effects, this is an important time to evaluate the
City's vision and to keep Henderson an attractive place for residents,
students, and businesses," explained Garcia-Vause.

Additionally, Henderson seeks to align local plans with the recently
completed Southern Nevada Strong Regional Plan to ensure
competitiveness for implementation funding through local, state and
national sources. Henderson also aims to customize their strategies to
better connect housing, transportation, and jobs at the local level in
ways that work for our unique community. 

Stephanie urged all of us to go to HendersonStrong.org at take the
survey to help with the research necessary for proper implementation
of the plan. 

TRIVIA - HAPPY DOLLARS 

Past President Mike Peterson stepped up with the day's Trivia, all
about Cinco De Mayo and Mas Cervesas!  Many members had sad
dollars, expressing sadness and urging prayers for Jon Hoolihan,

 



Jerry Gardberg and Larry Skaggs, who have all recently spent time in
the hospital. Brian Whittaker had a happy dollar for his 26th wedding
anniversary. Pres Duane had a happy dollar for his experience at the
Corazon Super Build Project. Jim Frey and George Baggott each had
happy dollars for their fun family vacation together in Carlsbad. 

Following our customary raffle and the recitation of the Four Way Test,
the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

Guests
  
Darren Welsh
Robin Mundell 
Stephanie Garcia - Vause
 

Visiting Rotarians
Mauricia Baca - Cheyenne, WY

Forth of July Summerlin Parade Offers an Opportunity for Service,
Paul Harris Credits, and Baloon Wrangling Fun

July 4th is soon upon us, and RCGV members have an opportunity to
put  “Service Above Self “ to work, for yourself  and for the Club.

Monday July 4th is Independence Day to some and “The Summerlin
Council Patriots Parade to others.  This day provides  the chance of a
lifetime to be a “BALOON WRANGLER”.  As a balloon wrangler, you
will  get to tether a parade size balloon much like the Macy’s parade
balloons that you see on TV, just slightly smaller. 

Participants will earn $40 towards a Paul Harris Fellow Award, to be
given to each participating Rotarian.  A non - Rotarian Volunteer will
earn the same $40 as you towards YOUR  Paul Harris Fellow Award. 
All that is required to earn the $40 donation to Paul Harris is to give a
part  of your July 4 th Morning  to the balloon wrangling duties.

Good walking and standing shoes are required. Khaki pants or shorts
are required. Summerlin Council provides your T-shirt. Participants will
get to assist with the inflation and deflation of the balloons.  They will
tether the balloon for it’s one and one quarter mile route. During this
time, rotary friendships will  be developed as volunteers walk the parade
route, dancing with the balloon.

This will be the 22nd Annual  Summerlin Council Parade.  Southern
Nevada Rotary members  opportunity is limited to the first 45 folks to
register with Gregg Townsend at threeg69@gmail.com or by phone, 702.250.2527
702.250.2527.  Callers will be providing Gregg with their name, their
club’s name,  t-shirt size and rotary number.  The rotary number is
required to receive the  $40 credit for the Paul Harris Fellow Award.

Once registered, additional details such as meeting location, parking
spots, balloon assignments and more will all be disseminated.

mailto:threeg69@gmail.com
tel:702.250.2527
tel:702.250.2527


Don’t forget the sunscreen and have a good time!  We would like to
thank the Summerlin  Council for this opportunity towards our Paul
Harris Society goals.

 

Debunking and Changing of the Guard
Thursday June 23, 2016,

Come Join us for the Changing of the Guard/ (Debunking Party). This
year's party is held on a Thursday evening in lieu of our morning
meeting. Allowing our spouses/partners and friends to join us for the
celebration. We will be naming the Rotarian of the Year, thanking
Duane Frizell 2015-16 President along with his Board of Directors for
thier efforts in leading the club to another award winning year. And the
installation of the 2016-17 Board of Directors led by incoming President
Bob Hulshouser.

Cocktail Hour (Hors d'oeuvres included): 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM - No host
Bar

Dinner: - 6:45 PM.

Dress: Business Casual

Program: Announcement of the club "Rotarian of the Year", installation
of new officers and plenty of thank yous.


